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«<dood morning Senator Holder-Winfield, Representative Tercyak, and the other
dstinguished members of the Task Force.

“\gy name is Julianne Roth. T am here today as a board member of the CT Homemaker and
“ ompanion Association, I am also the founder and owner of a home care agency in West

& 'w Connecticut Homemaker and Companion Association supports the rights of our employees.
s you know the elimination of the Companionship Exemption from the Fair Labor Standards
ct takes effect on Janvary 1, 2015, Domestic workers who are employed by third party agencies
“"ate required to be paid minimum wage and overtime. Our agencies comply with state and federal
.. Jaws that include background checks, sleep time, workers compensation and other insurance, and
yloll taxes, The additional requuements proposed in last session’s Domestic Worker’s Bill of
¢ }{gghts would significantly raise the cost to deliver home care, on top of increases that will
bécome effective on January 1st. This will make home care cost prohibitive for many families.
e l\iore individuals will be forced to move into nursing homes because they are unable to afford the
L. ,,séz vices required for them to remain in their own homes, In turn, this will drive up state spending
iﬂl;‘ld cause the elimination of many jobs.

fT}w domestic workers who wounld benefit from the proposed protections are in fact, not employed
be agencies, It is those workers who are privately hired by families who are not mandated to

‘( J}ﬁve background checks, who are not entitled to minimum wage and overtime, and who may not
¢ 1§ceivc regularly scheduled time off.

ﬁltils unreasonable to expect the segment of domestic workers who are paid by one of the State of
DConnecticut programs (such as the Connecticut Homecare Program for the Elders) to be excluded
Zf }om the benefits described in the Bill of Rights versus their counterparts who are paid privately.
*ﬂle work is the same and a double standard is simply unfair.

“We are not opposed to domestic workers rights. And we are not in favor of the Bill that was
oposed in the last session. Our industry cannot afford to have our hands tied with additional
rdgulations at this very complicated time in our industry. Regulations that could potentially hart
c~{He fragile population we serve, and eliminate the jobs of those very individuals who you are
trying to protect. Thank you for your time.




